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THE PROGRAM

.......... DR. CHALMERS JOHNSON

TUESDAY AT NOON DR. JOHNSON IS PRESIDENT OF THE

- JAPAN POLICY RESEARCH INSTITUTE,
Meeting at the U.S. Grant Hotel A NON-PROFIT RESEARCH AND PUBLIC
326 Broadway, San Diego, CA 92101 AFFAIRS ORGANIZATION DEVOTED TO
PUBLIC EDUCATION CONCERNING JAPAN
AND INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS IN
THE PACIFIC. HE TAUGHT FOR
THIRTY YEARS, 1962-1992, AT THE
BERKELEY AND SAN DIEGO CAMPUSES
OF THE UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA
AND HELD ENDOWED CHAIRS IN ASIAN
POLITICS AT BOTH OF THEM. AT
BERKELEY HE SERVED AS CHAIRMAN
OF THE CENTER FOR CHINESE STUD-
IES AND AS CHAIRMAN OF THE
DEPARTMENT OF POLITICAL SCIENCE.
HIS B.A., M.A. AND PH.D. DEGREES
IN ECONOMICS AND POLITICAL
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Rleh e e el NOTES 8/29 MEETING
PREZ HULA, HULA MARK CALLED US

TO ORDER & CHUCK MERZ GAVE THE
INVOCATION & REQUESTED THAT WE
REMEMBER GOOD FRIEND BARBARA
HAYES, WIFE OF GRIFFY, WHO
PASSED AWAY SUNDAY. RON MUNROE
GRACIOUSLY LED US THRU AMERICA
AND THEN AIDED US IN OUR BIRTH-
DAY SALUTE TO TOM PENFIELD (WHO,
BY THE WAY, OFFERED TO PAY THE
DIFFERENCE BETWEEN HIS NEW AGE
AND THE AGE OF OUR OLDEST MEMBER
PRESENT, MAYBE HE DIDN'T EXPECT
CY CORNELL TO BE IN ATTENDANCE,
SO COST HIM BIG $) THANKEE TOM.
..WE WERE PLEASED DON STUREK'S
DAUGHTER & SON-IN-LAW KIM & ADAM
STRANSKY CAME TO VISIT AND ARE
GONNA JOIN UP..A.N.D..WE WERE
REAL THRILLED TO HOST JOHN
EIZER'S FRIEND TIM MORAN, WHO
TURNED OUT TO BE A REAL FRIEND
TO THE SOAP BOX DERBY WHEN HE
SAVED US ABOUT S$2,000 WHEN HIS
COMPANY SHIPPED OUR 3 CARS TO
AKRON AND WHO, BY THE BY, ALSO
ASKED FOR AN APPLICATION...HARRY
RIGHT SMARTLY HONORED DAL WIDICK
WITH HIS 35 YEARS LEGION OF HONOR
CERTIFICATE. .. .CONGRATS TO OUR
PREZ AS HE BECAME A GRANDFATHER
AGAIN FOR THE THIRD TIME, AND NO
YOU DON'T LOOK LIKE YOU SHOULD
HAVE ANY, MARK!! A GRANDSON COST
HIM A FEW BUCKS AND THOSE WHO
DIDN'T MAKE THE DISTRICT CONVEN-
TION AND FOR THOSE WITHOUT A

K PIN ON HAD TO ALL PITCH IN S.
STEVE STEPHENSON WON THE PRIVILEGE
TO DRAW FOR THE JOKER AND BLEW IT
SO THE RAFFLE POT IS OVER $500 &
CLIMBING. ..CHARLEY KAKOS FAVORED
US ALL WITH A CURRENT REPORT ON
OUR FOUNDATIONS DOINGS AND EX-
TENDED A RANCHO SORDO MUDO INVITE.
WE SURE WANT TO THANK JIM FLOROS
FOR BRINGING US A GREAT PROGRAM,
CAPT JEFF CARLE, OF THE METRO
ARSON STRIKE TEAM OF THE SAN DIEGO
FIRE DEPT. A LOT I DIDN'T EKNOW.

INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS
INVITES ALL MEMBERS ON ANNUAL
RANCHO SORDO MUDO BUS TRIP

k%% SEPTEMBER 16 **#

THAT IS THE DATE FOR OUR ANNUAL
BUS TRIP TO RANCHO SORDO MUDO.
*%* SEPTEMBER 16 **%*
THIS SCHOOL FOR DEAF CHILDREN
LOCATED IN GUADALUPE VALLEY,
BAJA, MEXICO IS ABOUT TWO HOURS
SOUTH OF SAN DIEGO. THE RANCH
WAS ESTABLISHED IN 1969 BY ED
AND MARGARET EVERETT, WHO ALSO
HAD A SON, LUKE, WHO HAD SUF-
FERED A HEARING LOSS. THE RANCH
BECAME HOME FOR THE ENTIRE
EVERETT FAMILY, ALL AMERICANS &
ALL MISSIONARIES. THE SCHOOL
RECEIVES NO FUNDING FROM THE
AMERTICAN OR MEXICAN GOVERNMENTS.
OUR CLUB BECAME A SPONSOR OF THE
SCHOOL DURING THE 1974-75 TERM
OF OUR PAST PRES LEROY BELLWOOD.
HE WAS A HAM RADIO OPERATOR AND

SO WAS ED EVERETT. OUR CLUB,

THRU GOOD MEMBER WALT ZITLAU, WHO
HEADED SDG&E AT THAT TIME, GOT
THE ELECTRICITY EXTENDED TO THE

RANCH, WE GOT A CATERPILLAR TRACTOR

FOR THEM, ONE YEAR WE PLANTED
300 ORANGE TREES, THE NEXT YEAR WE
DID 300 LEMON TREES AND THE THIRD
YEAR 300 OLIVE TREES AND THE NEXT
YEAR WENT DOWN AND REPLACED ALL
THE DEAD ONES. WE TOOK ALL OUR
OWN TOOLS AND THEN LEFT THEM FOR
THE RANCH. WE FURNISHED ALL THE
BUILDING MATERIALS FOR SEVERAL OF
THE CLASSROOMS AND DORMITORIES AND
EVEN REWIRED THE WHOLE PLACE AT
ONE TIME. TODAY THERE ARE OVER
21 BUILDINGS ON THIS 500 ACRE
TRACT OF LAND IN THE GUADALUPE
VALLEY THAT SOME 60 DEAF CHILDREN
CALL HOME AND OUR CLUB PLAYED A
LARGE PART IN MAKING THIS HAPPEN.
THIS IS A WONDERFUL PART OF OUR
HISTORY —SO DON'T MISS OUR VISIT
TO RANCHO SORDO MUDO..SEPT. 16.
SIGN UP TODAY - COST S$20

1995-1996 CLUB OFFICERS

SALLY HAZZARD-DIAZ President
DONALD STUREK First Vice President ¢
CARL NETTLETON Second Vice President
HARRY FRELS Secretary
JOHN KIZER Treasurer

EXECUTIVE OFFICE
3276 Rosecrans Street, Suite 301
San Diego, California 92110-4893
Telephone; 222-1924
Fax: 222-7938
JUNE PREWITT, Administrative Secretary

HAPPY BIRTHDAY
GREG SMITH.....COUNTY OF SAN DIEGO

HELP STAMP OUT
“NOBODY ASKED ME™

COME ON .. TIME IS NIGH ..
WE NEED EACH & EVERY ONE OF YOU
TO COMPLETE OUR ROUND ROBIN OF
INTERCLUBS AND RETAIN THE GREAT
TROPHY THAT WAS PRESENTED TO US
LAST YEAR. WE NEED A VOLUNTEER
TO ORGANIZE AN INTERCLUB AT
SOUTHEASTERN, ON A SEPT WEDNESDAY
AT 7:15 AM OR AT SWEETWATER. ANY
THURSDAY AT 7 AM. PLEASE CALL
THREE FRIENDS HAVE BREAKFAST p
TOGETHER WITH OTHER KIWANTIANS.
NEXT SCHEDULED INTERCLUB
BONITA, WED, SEPT 6
7:15 AM, WELLS FARGO
BANK. 4180 BONITA ROAD

In Memoriam

ON WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 30TH MANY
KIWANIS FRIENDS AND OTHERS PACKED
THE CHAPEL FOR THE MEMORIAL SER-
VICE FOR BARBARA JOAN HAYES. THE
FLORAL ARRANGEMENTS WERE BEAUTIFUL
AND PASTOR BISJAK'S REMARKS WERE
VERY COMFORTING AND UPLIFTING.

BARBARA WAS AN ACTIVE MEMBER OF
P.E.O. AND THEIR PARTICIPATION IN
THE SERVICE WAS INSPIRING. EVERY-
ONE'S THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS GO OUT
TO THE HAYES FAMILY. ‘




